Key, Lori

Sent: Tuesday, November 17, 2020 6:53 AM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Public comment for Truth Act public hearing

Hello, my name is Christina Villasefior and | am a Councilmember-elect for the City of Fillmore. My comments are my
own, made on my own time and do not represent the official opinions and views of the City of Fillmore.

| strongly urge Ventura County to follow the lead of Los Angeles and other CA counties to adopt a No Transfers Policy
and cease any kind of coordination with ICE, including indirect assistance, such as the public posting of release dates
from County jail. The wrong has been righted in our local justice system, and that person - a father, mother, son,
daughter, grandparent, needs to return to their family, their job, their loved ones who depend on them, not be swept
away and have their family torn apart.

In the cities of Fillmore, Santa Paula, in Piru and across our County, which has cities, including Fillmore, that are some of
the safest in our State, thousands of families - our families, our neighbors, our children's friends and classmates, people,
good hard-working people who literally make our County run and make our lives easier and more comfortable, are living
in fear and experiencing ongoing, chronic trauma for fear of deportation of family members. Please consider this, and
please stop all transfers. Please stop aiding to breaking apart families in this County.

Thank you



